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Dear Monterey County Planning Commissioners:     June 30, 2019 

Subject:  Agenda Item PLN170336, Mann, Lawrence and Angela R., Carmel Valley Original, Inc.  for a 
Commercial cannabis dispensary Administrative Permit on your July 10th 2019 meeting. 

 I own the property immediately to the south and east of the Project area, Agenda Item PLN170336.  My 
family home and two single family residences are adjacent to the Project.  One of the two single family 
residences is 49 feet from the Mann structure.  This cannabis dispensary is definitely too close to this 
private home.  With clients lingering at the business, my property will no longer be a private home.  I 
feel I have a right to live peaceably and without fear!  This is a business that is not compatible to a family 
centered neighborhood. 

My family has lived on our adjacent property for over 76 years.  My children, grandchildren, and great-
grandchildren, all use and enjoy my property. The grandchildren, and their friends, have spent many 
hours on my property taking care of their 4H animal projects.  Hopefully our great grandchildren will be 
able to do the same.  This cannabis dispensary needs to locate in a business district, not in a community 
residential area 

Of note: Just before the January 14, 2019, Toro Advisory meeting, there was a car accident, two 
driveways from the proposed project.  My neighbor had crossed the road to her mailbox…. a car slowed 
for her and was rear ended by another car.  The driver of the rear-ender when asked what happened 
said, “I was looking for the dispensary”.  The proposed business was already listed on the internet under 
the subject of Cannabis, Carmel Valley Original, Inc. located at 299 River Road.  With no active business, 
it already caused a traffic accident even before the business received approval.  My property is 
incorrectly shown, on Google maps as the dispensary location. 

Proposed use is incompatible with the existing building placements.  The Dispensary building is too close 
to River Road, prohibiting safe parking in front of the business.  Parking on the side lot is constrained 
and the existing single-family residence constrains parking to the rear of the business.  Previous business 
customers often trespassed, parked and blocked my renter’s driveway and yard.  I want to protect the 
security and wellbeing of my renter adjacent to the project.  We do not want to be faced with 
trespassing by the proposed project’s clients. 

In summary:  As immediate neighbors, we request that you deny the Administrative Permit for 
PLN170336.  

 Mary Lou (Filippi) Zechentmayer 

268 Rio Vista Drive 

King City, CA 93930 

 













































 

Dear Monterey County Planning Commissioners,                                              June 26, 2019 

I am writing to share with you my concerns regarding PLN170336 that you will be discussing at 
your July 10th, 2019 meeting. 

Please take a bit of time to drive by 299 River Road to see the location of this proposed cannabis 
dispensary and the residential area it is in. You will notice that the driveway into the property is 
very narrow and patrons’ vehicles will create extremely dangerous situations such as causing cars 
to stop on River Road to allow entering and exiting. The current speed limit of 45 mph is often 
exceeded and there is a rise to the south on River Road that makes it difficult to see in advance 
cars stopped or stopping on the road. Homeowners on Enos Drive, which is the cross street almost 
directly across from the proposed facility, use great caution entering River Road or else cut across 
the subdivision on Prado Lane to Berry Drive because it is further away from the hill (rise). On 
street parking would make visibility worse. 

In an ironic twist, and as an example that can be referenced from the CA Highway Patrol, a 
gentleman spoke at the TLUAC meeting 1/14/19 on this scheduled item after helping folks 
involved in a crash near this proposed project. He stopped to help as he was entering River Road 
from Enos Drive to attend the TLUAC meeting. When he asked the gentleman who rear-ended a 
car what happened, the man told him he was looking for the dispensary! It hasn’t been approved 
and there has already been an accident! 

One of the benefits of living in the country as opposed to the city, is our quality of darkness. The 
whole Pedrazzi Subdivision, which has more than 90 homes across from the proposed dispensary, 
has NO street lighting except at the corner of Berry and River Road. All night lighting would be 
required for a cannabis dispensary. Please do not subject light pollution onto this country 
neighborhood area. 

There are homes on three sides of this project and also directly across the street on the fourth 
side. The Spreckels Elementary and Buena Vista Middle School bus picks up and drops off students 
TWO houses away at 116 Enos Drive and THREE houses down at 288 River Road. The Salinas High 
School bus picks up and drops off students a little more than 1000 feet away on Enos Drive.  

Any business that requires armed security should not be allowed in a family neighborhood. A 
cannabis dispensary is NOT a family neighborhood friendly store. If people under 18-21 years old 
cannot patronize this proposed business then it should NOT be allowed in a family neighborhood. 
It is not reasonable or safe or in any way acceptable for homeowners to have a cannabis 
dispensary next to their home. Please do not approve this project. 

Sincerely, 

Deirdre O’Grady, Pine Canyon Road resident 
23425 Redding Circle 
Salinas, CA 93908                                                                                           
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